

Silver Creek Irrigation District
Website- scidaz.com,
email- silvercreekid11@gmail.com

February Board Meeting Agenda
2/6/24, 5:00 PM

1. Prayer / Kyle Baldwin

Vance made a motion to start with prayer - Terry seconded. All in favor.

2. Call to order

Vance brought to order at 5:03pm

3. Roll Call

Vance Muder, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Ross Willis, Noelle Stratton, Lecia Muder

4. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask Staff to review a matter or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda, but no action will be taken on the item.

Gus Lundberg from the flood control district brought a concern that John Otis wanted to buy Ortega Lake with the intention of turning that property into a subdivision. After a discussion with the SCID board it was determined that either the Flood district or the Irrigation district needs to remain the owner of that property. Ross mentioned that when he was going through the storage room he might have seen some deeds for Ortega lake that would show who currently owns it.

5. Approval of January minutes

Approved January minutes.

6. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

| Daggs | Jan | Feb | Mar | Apr | May | Jun | Jul | Aug | Sep | Oct | Nov | Dec |
|-------------------|------|------|------|------|-------|-----|------|------|------|-----|-----|-----|
| Depth (ft) | 33 | 35 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Leak (gpm) | 0 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 2023 | 33 | 35 | 36 | Full | 36 | 34 | 32.5 | 31.5 | 28 | 25 | 25 | 26 |
| 2022 | 33 | 34.5 | 35.5 | 36.5 | 32.25 | 29 | 27 | 26.5 | 30.5 | 27 | 29 | 31 |
| Fish Hatchery | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Flow in | NR | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Flow out | NR | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Rainbow Spring | 247 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Silver Creek Blvd | 1.22 | | | | | | | | | | | |

7. Pipe shed at District office?

8. New Ground Penetrating Radar / Ross Willis

Ross had a training that went over the basics. He will mess around with it during the next couple of weeks and see what he can figure out.

9. Water issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?

- a. Lacey Penrod, Fix pipe – [waiting for parts](#)
- b. Ivan Larson Air vent and Headgate? Ross to weld drain pipe? – [Ross got drain pipe raised.](#)
- c. Norman Baldwin valve –
- d. Randy Flake valve –
- e. Jared Hatch, Move ditch on West Taylor beside Motel? –
- f. Jason Mulder, Needs in line valve? –
- g. Lennard McCleve pipe repair. –
- h. Adam Hanson pipe – [All the pipe was delivered, they just need to put it in.](#)
- i. Larson Lane Divider box –
- j. New Screen on West Snowflake in BellyButton –
- k. Dennis Morgan valve, West Shumway –
- l. Logan Hatch valve, East Taylor –
- m. Shawn Hatch, #2 Box East Taylor – [maybe get pipe to drain into the creek? Fix whatever Brad did and get rid of wash. Ross will call Brad and put notes in with his pictures.](#)
- n. 1/2 North Headgates –
- o. Ben Lewis valve, East Taylor –
- p. South side of Butch's box –
- q. Barrington paid, DO NOT CAP OFF – [Ross will not cap off](#)

10. Mormon Lake diversion, Closed. Ortega structure

Closed, WML to Mexican, Closed? – [All still closed.](#)

[Bald eagles have made a nest by Mexican - Game and Fish want to come band them. A phone call was made to game and fish and they promised that if we give them access then they won't interfere with SCID business. They will go through Ross to gain](#)

access since he's the only one with a key.

- 11. 2023 water ticket, invoice and schedule problems?**
 - a. Flake Boone/Lundberg/Brimhall shares
 - b. Merlene Foshee/ Louise Hatch shares
 - c. Gaylan Flake run time?

- 12. Schedule to get new 2024 Irrigation Schedules and Invoices out? Discussion – Noelle and Lecia will work together to get those out**

- 13. Delinquent payments, who are we still trying to collect from?**
 - a. **WML Rec District delinquent payments (2) Vance spoke with Supervisor Whiting at Navajo County, they dropped the ball and should have been paying this. The delinquent check should be on the way to cover the missing months. – Vance called Jason Whiting and got it sorted out. We now have a check with all missing payments.**
 - b. **Someone purchased Barrington property and we got a check from Lawyers title for the delinquent payments and for this coming season, 2024. – addressed in previous item**

- 14. Easement issue on West Taylor ditch beside Comfort Inn Motel, Discussion – We will continue to protect the easements to make sure we still have access. Zoning has been changed to**

commercial and multi-housing.

15. **Flood Control District/ Ortega Lake** – Gus Lundberg discussed with Donna Larson in the call to public portion.
16. **Lecia Muder District Secretary report**
 - a. Monthly bank statement review. – Lecia will continue to bring in physical copies of the bank statements.
17. **District Foreman Report, Ross Willis** – nothing else
18. **Kyle Baldwin, Report or instruction to staff** – nothing to add
19. **Terry Stratton, Report or instruction to staff** – nothing to add
20. **Vance Muder, Report or instruction to staff** – nothing to add
21. **Next meeting March 5th, 2024, at 5:00pm**
22. **Adjourn** – Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm